



August 29, 2017

H.T. Pham, Development Specialist Technical Planning and Programming Indiana Department of Transportation 100 N. Senate Avenue, Room N955 Indianapolis, IN 46204

Mr. John W. Moore, Director Division of Planning Kentucky Transportation Cabinet 200 Mero Street, Station W5-05-01 Frankfort, KY 40622

Dear Sirs:

The Evansville Metropolitan Planning Organization has processed the following administrative modification to the FY 2018-2021 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).

TIP Administrative Modification

The City of Henderson requested the following modification:

Item # TBD North Green River Road from Bend Gate Road to Osage Drive, sidewalk construction project: Add PE funding in fiscal year 2018. Total FY 2018 PE costs of \$87,500 to be funded with \$70,000 in federal TAP funds (80%) and \$17,500 (20%).local match.

The modification will be presented as an informational item at the next Evansville MPO Policy Committee meeting.

Thank you for your assistance and should you have any questions or require additional information, please call me at (812) 436-7833.

Sincerely,

Seyed Shokouhzadeh Executive Director

SS/PSD